

Information Governance Team

Postal Address: Coventry City Council PO Box 15 Council House Coventry CV1 5RR

www.coventry.gov.uk

E-mail: infogov@coventry.gov.uk

Phone: 024 7697 5408

08 October 2024

Dear Sir/Madam

Freedom of Information Act 2000 (FOIA) Request ID: FOI648678140

Thank you for your request for information relating to Street lighting numbers & duration.

You have requested the following information:

1. The total number of street lighting units (including lamps, columns, or other devices used for illuminating public roads, pathways, and communal areas) currently managed by your authority.

Street lighting units (inc luding columns, bracket mounted) under control of PFI = 31400 Street lighting lanterns under control of PFI = 32300

Please note the Private Finance Initiative (PFI) covers more lanterns than actual units, as some units will have multiple lanterns mounted. F or example, a lighting column in the centre reservation of a dual carriageway would normally have 2 lanterns, which would consist of one for each carriage.

2. The total duration (in hours) that the street lighting units are illuminated each day. If the operating schedule changes monthly or seasonally, please provide details for each period (e.g., each month or season) broken down by region, ward, or district.

We confirm the street lighting units operate from dusk to dawn. However, please note the partnight switch off was implemented in May 2024. Therefore, this will vary due to which lights are left on and which are turned on.

To assist further, further information on our policy on the duration of street lighting is available for

you to view on our website. Please use the below link:

https://www.coventry.gov.uk/street-scene/part-night-street-lighting

The supply of information in response to a FOI request does not confer an automatic right to reuse the information. You can use any information supplied for the purposes of private study and non-commercial research without requiring further permission. Similarly, information supplied can also be re-used for the purposes of news reporting. An exception to this is photographs. Please contact us if you wish to use the information for any other purpose.

For information, we publish a variety of information such as: <u>FOI/EIR Disclosure Log</u>, <u>Publication Scheme</u>, <u>Facts about Coventry</u> and <u>Open Data</u> that you may find of useful if you are looking for information in the future.

If you are unhappy with the handling of your request, you can ask us to review our response. Requests for reviews should be submitted within 40 days of the date of receipt of our response to your original request – email: infogov@coventry.gov.uk

If you are unhappy with the outcome of our review, you can write to the Information Commissioner, who can be contacted at: Information Commissioner's Office, Wycliffe House, Water Lane, Wilmslow, Cheshire, SK9 5AF or email icocasework@ico.org.uk.

Please remember to quote the reference number above in your response.

Yours faithfully

Information Governance